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To: 		ALL RESIDENTS & STAFF
From:		ANDREW DUJON, President/Chief Executive Officer
RE:		Pet Owners, UF Health Clinic, & More
Date:		July 17, 2025

Good afternoon,

I hope this finds you all doing well!

When you are away from campus, even for a night, please notify the Resident Relations team. Also, if you self-admit to the hospital and you are able, please let us know. Our transitional team is here to help you with any follow-up services you may need. And it is always your choice to decide where you want to go for any follow-up services.

This past Tuesday, when it rained most of the day, an unidentified resident walked their dog inside the Grand. The dog proceeded to leave deposits in two separate places, and sadly, the owner did not clean up after their pet. This is unacceptable behavior outside, and it is even worse inside. If you are a pet owner, you must accept the responsibility to clean up after your pet. If you are unable to clean up after your pet, you will no longer be permitted to have a pet while living at Waterman Village. Please be considerate of your neighbors and our staff, and be a responsible pet owner.

The UF Health clinic on campus is open on Wednesdays and Thursdays from 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. UF Health also has a Primary Care physician's office on Donnelly Street, an Emergency and Urgent Care Center on US-441, and a hospital in Leesburg. They are building a strong presence in and around Waterman Village. This week, they are offering free breast cancer screenings, and there is still room on the bus if you would like to take a tour of the local Emergency and Urgent Care Center this Friday.

I realize it can get frustrating at times when traffic backs up at the gate. It is never acceptable to try to go around traffic, enter through the exit side, or follow another car through. If you are running late or in a hurry, that does not preclude you from following the rules of entry we have in place.

The Waterman Village Foundation is advancing its Communities in Action campaign to raise funds for an endowment for Waterman Village. They recently crossed over the $100,000 contribution threshold! Every little bit helps them grow, ultimately using the proceeds from the endowment for the betterment of Waterman Village and its employees. Please give to the Foundation if you can.

Have a wonderful day!
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